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Question to Calne Area Board from Mr Mark Lewis. 

Mr Mark Lewis owns a property on Brewers Lane, which has been struck on more than one occasion 

by vehicles. The Question relates to the CATG items 3536 & 3639 Anchor Rd/Brewers Lane traffic 

management measures which is in the top 5 priority scheme for the Calne CATG (please see below).  

 

Please could the Area Board provide an update as to: 

a) The status and contents of the feasibility report? 

b) The way forward in relation to these two items? 

 

Response from Mark Stansby- Senior Engineer, Highways Assets & Commissioning 

Our last CATG meeting took place on June 29 (see minutes attached). These minutes are due to be 

presented to Calne Area Board at the meeting on 19 September for ratification. 

At the CATG meeting, the group members were updated on a response to our initial consultation 

with Calne Town Council’s Development Committee, which raised a number of concerns about our 

proposal.  However, as these comments were made prior to the last election, it was agreed that the 

proposal be considered again by the Town Council (to include their new Councillors) for further 

discussion at our next CATG, which is scheduled to take place on 12th October.  Essentially no 

decisions have been made at this time.  It is also worth noting that no public consultation has taken 

place thus far. 

I have attached a copy of the feasibility study which is currently under discussion. 



Responses to the specific question raised by Mr Mark Lewis: 

A) The feasibility study is currently with Calne Town Council for consideration. 

B) The CATG will make recommendations to the Area Board once the views of the Town 

Council have been considered. 

 


